Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

October 18, 2018 Sullivan Hall, 725 Old Post Road, Fairfield, CT 06824
Attendance - Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein – Orange, Gerry Speno, Tom    Flynn – Fairfield,  Janet Montalbano– Milford, Cindy Gerber – Woodbridge,  Laura Jordan – Altice
Call to Order  7:00 PM  Ron thanked Gerry for hosting the meeting and providing the food.  Ron then asked the council to speak for a few minutes about Phil Kearney who was a vital part of the committee, who always reached out and who will be greatly missed.  A moment of silence was held for Phil.
Public Participation  None
Prior Minutes  The unapproved minutes for April 2018 were read.  Marlene motioned, seconded by Gerry to approve the April 2018 minutes.  All present members in favor.  The May 2018 minutes were read.  Cindy motioned, seconded by Marlene to approve the May 2018 minutes.  All present members in favor.  
New Business  Janet asked about getting new reps from Milford.  Ron replied that he would speak to the mayor.  

Towns  Gerry reported that Fairfield is trying to develop new content outside of town meeting related content.  They are working on an agreement with the schools regarding running games that they can run live or a short period of time after.  The FairTV ordinance is currently being amended.  The decision regarding what programming to air or not is solely up to the FairTV committee.  Ron stated that Orange is doing more than town meetings.  A “Town Talk” has just been started and keeping in government style, they will be interviewing each town department head.  Soon Orange’s new equipment will be in – they are broadcasting a nice picture on the TV and a fabulous picture on the web.  Cindy read a report from Pua stating that a Woodbridge commissioner would like Pua and the students to start producing news.  Pua had a question for the council regarding “in kind contributions” and reported on a recent conference and trade show she had attended.  Janet had no report for Milford at this time.
Treasurer’s Report  Janet reported the balance as $3,405.23 as of the meeting date, with expenditures for Phil’s service and the website included.

Chair’s Report  Ron suggested that because the CAC rather consistently has $3,000.00 in the bank, that the council put the money to work to do something good.  He asked that the members bring their ideas to the next meeting.
GATA  Marlene announced that in December the letters for next year’s grants will be sent.  She will follow the same schedule as this year which she felt went well.  A reminder that the current year’s grant reports are due December 15th.
Altice  Laura reported that the price increases went through in August.  Affected were Sports, Broadcast and Basic packages.  The programming dispute with Fox went down to the wire but has been resolved.  Altice is in the process of consolidating departments, having purchased two cable companies the United States.  They are currently the 4th largest cable television provider.  Their low income product is currently being rebranded as “Altice Advantage Internet” and is a flat fee, $14.00 per month charge for seniors on SSI and families with children on the lunch program.  Marlene questioned the status of fiberoptic to which Laura responded is in as far as Greenwich so far and moving east.  She is excited about the project and feels the pricing is reasonable.

Adjournment  Janet motioned, seconded by Marlene to adjourn at 8:00 PM.  The next meeting will be November 15, 2018 in Woodbridge, CT.

